H.R. 4640 – Future Fuels Act

Each day it is becoming more evident that one of the keys to our continued success as a nation is access to reliable and affordable sources of energy.  

In the past, too much of our focus has been on finding new sources of fossil fuels.  This is simply counterproductive; demand continues to grow every day and existing reserves are being depleted faster than new reserves are brought on line. 

Our dependence on foreign sources of energy is also putting our national security at risk.  Many of the countries that we depend on for energy are the very cradles of hate that nurtured the masterminds of September 11, 2001 terror attacks.  Many of these countries are also very unstable and political, social or economic upheaval in Venezuela, Nigeria, Mexico, or Iraq immediately sends shock waves that reverberate through our economy.  

Representative Gerlach has introduced legislation, H.R. 4640, the Future Fuels Act, which will help reduce our dependence on fossil fuels for transportation.  Gasoline represents 45% of U.S. oil consumption and just taking some simple steps to diversify will fuel not only our cars, but also our economy for generations to come.   

Representative Gerlach’s bill will:

· Provide for a tax credit for vehicle manufacturers of up to 33% of the cost of altering a production plant to produce advanced technology vehicles (hybrid and advanced passenger diesel vehicles).

· Amend the way the Department of Transportation calculates fuel economy credits for auto manufacturers in order to ensure that the credits are proportional to actual alternative fuels used in dual fuel vehicles.

· Set minimum requirements for the production of flexible/alternative fuel vehicles, 10% by 2009, 20% by 210, 35% by 2011 and 50% by 2012.

· Mandate that by the time 10% of automobiles registered in any U.S. county are alternative fuel vehicles, each retail fuel outlet in that county with 10 or more pumps shall offer alternative fuel as not less that 10% of pumps.

· Promote growth and development in concert with existing public transportation routes by designating 50 “transit-oriented development corridors” by 2025.  Communities in the transit-oriented development corridors would be eligible for special federal transit grants. 

· Establish an auto insurance savings incentive program to provide incentives to insurance providers to sell automobile insurance policies on a per-mile traveled basis.

· Establish policies and procedures for testing and labeling tires for fuel economy to enable tire buyers to make informed purchasing decisions about the fuel economy of tires.
· Create two innovative pilot projects to reduce vehicle miles traveled.

· Highway Congestion Tolling Evaluation Study – 

Evaluate projects in at least 6 metropolitan areas to determine how technology can best be applied to assess mileage-based road user changes on major highways at peak-commuting times to reduce oil usage.

· Parking Cash-Out Evaluation Project – 

A national evaluation project to assess how offering commuters the option to receive the cash value of their workplace parking place, if any, instead of free parking can reduce oil usage.
